
 

 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday, 3rd November 2023  

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

Sparkling White            
and Ready 
to Run…… 



 

 

 

Foundation 

Grade 1 and 2 



 

 

Grade 3 and 4 



 

 

 

Grade 5 and 6 

Whole School 



 

 

Well done 

Mr Hore, Miss Melling and Miss Cat 

Good sports !! 

Slime Time !!!! 



 

 

Slime Time !!!! 



 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude—Grade 2 Sleepover 

Last Friday night our Grade 2 students enjoyed an evening of activities at our school followed by 

a sleepover in our gymnasium. This was our first Grade 2 sleepover since 2019, so it was fabulous to provide our 

students with this independence opportunity as we prepare them for future school camps. The gymnasium 

looked like a very large dormitory by the time all the air mattresses were inflated.  The overall organization of 

the event was a credit to our Grade 2 teachers and all of their helpers. I would like to thank the Grade 2 team 

for making the magic happen for our Grade 2 students at a very busy time of year for teachers.  
 

Colour Run at KPS – What A Success! 

Today’s Colour Run was a resounding success, bringing an explosion of color and excitement to the school oval. 

The event, organized as a fun run to raise funds for school programs, saw a fantastic turnout of students, 

parents, and teachers, all eager to participate. Participants were doused in vibrant colored powders as they 

made their way around our oval, creating a visually stunning spectacle of rainbow-hued runners. Laughter, 

camaraderie, and a sense of unity were in abundance, making this event not only a great fundraiser but also a 

memorable experience for the Kilmore Primary School community. 

The success of the Colour Run can be measured not only in the joyful faces of participants but also in the funds 

raised to support the school's initiatives. The money generated from registrations and sponsorships will go 

towards purchasing additional literacy resources for our students and towards the renewal of our basketball 

courts. Congratulations to everyone involved for playing their part in such a successful and memorable event. A 

special mention to our “volunteer” teachers who were covered in slime at the end of the event by our top three 

student fundraisers – this is definitely a case of going above and beyond the call of duty! 
 

Student Placement 2024 

We are currently working through the process of creating our 2024 classes. To assist us with this process, we 

would appreciate it if parents could notify us if their child will not be enrolled at KPS in 2024. As we work 

through the process of creating balanced classes, we need to consider a range of factors such as social 

groupings, academic levels and every student’s previous teacher. Additionally, every student is provided with 

the opportunity to identify three other students who they would like in their class in 2024. If parents feel it 

would benefit their child to be placed with another student in 2024, they are welcome to forward their 

suggestions to the school’s email address Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au. While we will endeavour to factor 

in parent request in our final classes, it is not always possible to accommodate all requests.   
 

Curriculum Day (student free): Monday, November 6th 

Finally, I would like to remind everyone that our final Curriculum Day for 2023 will be held on Monday, 

November 6th. The focus of the day will be on student assessment and reporting. Please note that this is a pupil 

free day. 

 

 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 
Principal 

 

Mr O’Sullivan 

mailto:Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Birthday wishes to the following 

students who celebrate next week:   

 

 

Quill Nicholas, Lily Anderson, Noah Tabone, Xavier Tabone, 

Amy MacBeth, Chloe D’Ath-Wells, Olivia Gillard, Tileah Stuart, 

Ella Jamieson, Olivia Bushby, Del Stoneman, Tyler Tate and 

Luca Minnitt 

 

 
 

 

 

November 
 

Monday 6th 

Curriculum Day—Pupil Free Day 
 

Tuesday 7th 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

Friday 24th 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

December 

Friday 1st 

Payment due for Grade 6 Celebratory Dinner 

Tuesday 5th  

Grade 6—Broadford Sec College Parent Information Evening 
 

Tuesday 12th 

Grade 6 Graduation Bear order and payment due 

STATEWIDE TRANSITION DAY 
 

Wednesday 13th 

Grade 6 Graduation and Celebratory Dinner  
 

Friday 15th  

Grade 6 End of Year Funfields Excursion 
 

Wednesday 20th 

Last day of School Year 
 

February 2024 

Thursday 15th  - 2nd Round Orders Due for 2024 Grade 6 

Jacket & Polo orders (refer page 13) 

 

 
If any of your personal details change such as 

address, email, phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to update our 

records.   

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
 

November 

10th Vicki Buggy 

17th Megan Johnson 

24th Ashleigh Desmond 

December 

1st   Jemima Allen 

8th   Jackie Knight 

15th Nicole Peter 

20th Susan Moore Facebook 
As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please direct 

anyquestions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on 5782 1268.ng the 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Parents and Carers, please refer to the attached links to view 

updated School Policies documents: 

School Policies (kilmoreps.vic.edu.au)   

Or alternatively visit the KPS School website and go to : 

 ‘About’ — ‘School Policies’ 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au/page/104/School-Policies


 

GRADE 2 SLEEPOVER FUN  

 

 

FUN 

I think my favourite part was the movie with popcorn, and when we did the night walk. I think that was the 
best part because we got to go into Mr O'Sullivan's office! We also got to write on the whiteboards in the 
Grade 2 classrooms! - Nixxon - 2H 
 
My favourite bit was the pizza because it had my favourite flavour Hawaiian. The night walk was fun and I 
loved going into Mr O'Sullivan's office! - Seth K - 2F 
 
My favourite part was being there and getting to see the other Grade 2's. I liked the outside games and I 
liked having an icypole and pizza! - Montana - 2P 
 
My favourite part was the disco and the night walk. The disco was fun because I love dnacing and music. I 
got a best dancer award! I held open doors for people when we went on the night walk. I liked the 
margherita pizza! - Yitali - 2B 



GRADE 2 SLEEPOVER  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

& GAMES 



 



 

 

 

Bandanna Day 

Last week we celebrated Bandanna Day on Friday the 27th of 
October. We had pop up stalls on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 
morning. Bandannas were $5.00 each. In total, we sold 280 out of 
the 300. Which means that we raised $1400 for kids with cancer. We all had a great 
time showing off our bandannas on the Friday. Thank you for donating money for kids 
with cancer. 

By Coby Rowlands 
4R SAT  

SAT 

 

On Tuesday the 14th of November it is 

International Diabetes Awareness Day. Ava from 

3M who lives with Type ! diabetes has had the 

great idea to hold a Guess the Jellybean 

Competition to raise money for the Type 1 

Foundation. This foundation works hard to 

support people who live with Type 1 diabetes 

and their families. 

 

On Tuesday the 14th November please bring a 

gold coin and have guess. The winner will take 

home the entire jar of jellybeans. 



 

Grade 6 Jacket and 

Polo Ordering 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students will 

have been emailed via Compass an order 

form for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket and Polo’s.  

 

First round orders have closed.  Second round 

orders are now due 15 February 2024 for 

delivery to KPS before end of term 1 in 2024.  

(All orders and payments must be placed 

directly with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you 

require any assistance in locating your order 

form in Compass. 

 

Drink Bottles 

 

Reminder all 
students need to 

bring a  
drink bottle to 

school.  

FROM THE ART ROOM 

LOOKING FOR …. 
The Art Room is in need of magazines for upcoming projects.   If you 

have any unwanted magazines, kindly drop them off at the office. 

** Attention Grade 5 and 6 students ** 
Grade 5/6 Students will be doing Tie Dye next week as part of our printing component. 

Could students please bring  one of the following; 

A WHITE T-SHIRT, 

or 

A PAIR OF WHITE COTTON SOCKS 

or 

A WHITE COTTON PILLOW CASE 

 

TO THEIR ART CLASS NEXT WEEK 

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside. Basketball or peak caps 
are not considered a suitable alternative. 

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can 
purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, 
Broadford. 

 



 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school 

hours.   *In the event of an emergency please call 000* 

Mon, Tues and Thurs 

8.15AM — 8.45AM 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Christmas Hamper’s  
 

With support from Lions International, we are starting to collect donations for our 
Christmas hampers which will support school families. If you may be able to help, we are 
seeking donations for our Christmas hampers such as: Christmas puddings, toy’s, candy 
canes and any other Christmas based items. These hampers will be delivered to families in 
the last week of term. Last year we were able to make 19 twenty-kilogram hampers for our 
community. If you would like to donate any items, please drop them off at the office for 
collection.  Please call me on 5782 1268 to discuss this further.  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/






 



 



 

 

Be proud of our school 

Always put your rubbish 

in the bin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Mitchell Shire Council 

School Crossings at Kilmore Primary School 

 

Please DO NOT park in the    
No Standing Zone beside any 

school crossing 
 




